
 
 
 

To: See Overleaf 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
BOARD MEETING 
 
A Board Meeting of the South Derbyshire Partnership will be held at Oakland Village,      
Hall Farm Road, Swadlincote, Derbyshire, DE11 8ND on Wednesday 13 July 2016 at 
10:00 am.  You are requested to attend. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
 
Stuart Batchelor 
Director of Community & Planning 
 
 

Enc. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

South Derbyshire Partnership 
 
Stuart Batchelor 
Director of Community & Planning 
South Derbyshire District Council 
Civic Offices, Civic Way, 
Swadlincote, Derbyshire, DE11 0AH. 
 
Please ask for Sally Cope 
Tel:  (01283) 221000 Ext. 5791 
DDI: (01283) 595791 
Minicom: (01283) 228149 
DX 23192 Swadlincote 
Email: sally.cope@south-derbys.gov.uk 
www.south-derbys.gov.uk 
 
Date:    6 July 2016  
 

http://www.south-derbys.gov.uk/
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Local Authority Sector 
Councillor Mrs. Hilary Coyle (South Derbyshire District Council) 
Sheila Jackson (Derbyshire Association of Local Councils) 
County Councillor Trevor Southerd (Derbyshire County Council) 
Stuart Batchelor (South Derbyshire District Council) 
District Councillor Kevin Richards (South Derbyshire District Council) 
District Councillor Bob Wheeler (Chairman) (South Derbyshire District Council) 
 
 
Other Public Sector 
Chris Lavelle (Derbyshire County Council – Children & Younger Adults Locality Manager) 
Vivien Sharples (Pingle School) 
Chief Superintendent Jack Atwal (Derbyshire Constabulary) 
Mary Hague (Derbyshire County Council – Public Health) 
John Beaty (Burton & South Derbyshire College) 
Deborah O’Connor (NHS Southern Derbyshire Clinical Commissioning Group) 
 
Private Sector 
Nick Freeman/Helen Hydes (Toyota UK Ltd) 
Colleen Hempson (East Midlands Airport) 
Ian Philliskirk (Sharpe’s Pottery Heritage and Arts Trust) 
John Everitt (The National Forest Company) 
Robert Coe (Swadlincote & District Chamber of Trade) 
Michael Fitzgerald (Northgate Public Services) 
 
 
Voluntary/Community Sector 
Fred Cox (South Derbyshire Tenants & Residents Association) 
Tracey Harris (Homestart South Derbyshire) 
Vacant 
Michelle Skinner (South Derbyshire CVS) 
Stephen Spear (SV2) 

 David Symcox (South Derbyshire CAB) 
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1. Introductions, apologies and to note any substitutes appointed for the Meeting. 

 
2. Declarations of Interest.  

 
3. To receive the Minutes of the Meeting held on 27 April 2016 (attached). 
 
4. Matters Arising. 

 
5. Raising Aspirations (Claire Talati, Derbyshire Education Business Partnership).  

 
6. Policing South Derbyshire - A New Model (Chief Superintendant Jack Atwal).  
 
7. Voluntary & Community Sector Mapping (Kerrie Fletcher, SDCVS). 
 
8. Children’s Centres (Chris Lavelle, DCC). 
 
9. Report from Strategic Co-ordinating Group (Michelle Skinner, SDCVS). 

 
10. Sustainable Community Strategy – Quarter 1 – April/June  (2016/2017)  

Appendix 1 (attached). 

 
• Sustainable Development  
• Health & Well-Being 
• Safe Communities 
 

11. Future Agenda Items:  ESIF Employability Funding/ D2N2 Help Back to Work. 
     Social Isolation. 
     Transformation Agenda. 
 
12. Any Other Business. 
 
13. Date of Next Meeting – Thursday, 6th October 2016 – 10:00 am – Venue to be 

arranged. 
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SDP Board – 27.04.16                                                                                           OPEN 

 
DRAFT 

BOARD MEETING OF THE SOUTH DERBYSHIRE  
PARTNERSHIP 

 
Sharpe’s Pottery Museum, Swadlincote 

on Wednesday 27th April 2016  at 9:30 a.m. 
 
PRESENT:-  
 
Local Authority Sector 
District Councillors Wheeler (Chairman), Richards, Mrs Coyle (South 
Derbyshire District Council), Cllr Sheila Jackson (Derbyshire Association of 
Local Councils) and Stuart Batchelor (South Derbyshire District Council). 
 

 Other Public Sector 
         Chris Lavelle (Derbyshire County Council – Social Care & MAT), Chief 

Superintendent Jack Atwal (Derbyshire Constabulary), Mary Hague 
(Derbyshire County Council – Public Health), John Beaty (Burton & South 
Derbyshire College) and Vivien Sharples (Pingle School). 
  
Private Sector 
Helen Hydes (Toyota Motor Manufacturing (UK) Ltd.  
 
Voluntary/Community Sector  
Michelle Skinner (South Derbyshire CVS), Steve Spear (SV2) and    David 
Symcox (South Derbyshire CAB). 

 
Also in Attendance 
Rob Lowe, Scott Clayton, Sarah Eaton (Derbyshire County Council), 
Mike Roylance, Vicky Smyth, Chris Smith, Nicola Lees and Sally Cope 
(South Derbyshire District Council). 
 

SDP/1. APOLOGIES 
 
Apologies for absence from the Meeting were received from:  
 

John Everitt (The National Forest Company), Tracey Harris (Homestart), 
Deborah O’Connor (SD CCG), Mike Haynes (South Derbyshire District Council), 
County Councillor Southerd (Derbyshire County Council),        Colleen Hempson 
(East Midlands Airport), Michael Fitzgerald (Northgate Public Services), Fred Cox 
(S D Tenants & Residents Forum), Ian Philliskirk (Sharpe’s Pottery Museum) and 
Robert Coe (Swadlincote & District Chamber of Trade).  
 
 
 

MATTERS ARISING 
 
SDP/2. INTRODUCTIONS 
 
 Introductions took place.  
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 Thanks expressed to Sharpe’s Pottery Museum for the use of the venue. 
 
 Apologies were noted. 
 
SDP/3. DECLARATION OF INTEREST 
 
 None. 
 
SDP/4. MINUTES 

 
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 20 January 2016 were taken as read, 
approved as a true record and signed by the Chairman.  

 
SDP/5. MATTERS ARISING 
 
 (SDP/97) SB to formally write to Derbyshire Fire & Rescue and East Midlands 

Housing Association regarding board membership.  ACTION: SB 
 
 Cllr Wheeler gave a brief update on the current position with regards to the 

proposed Derbyshire & Nottinghamshire Combined Authority. 
 
 The next Agenda Item Thriving Communities was to follow after Item 6. 
 
SDP/6. UPDATE ON CHILDREN’S SERVICES 
 
 Chris Lavelle from Derbyshire County Council gave a presentation on Children’s 

Services and the effects of the unprecedented budget cuts on the service.  In 
South Derbyshire and South Dales it is proposed 3 out of 4 centres will close, 
leaving only Woodville Children Centre. 

 
 Initial referral reasons to the South Derbyshire and South Dales Multi Agency 

Teams were highlighted and the amount of cases open in February 2016 was 
given out. 

 
 CL outlined the proposed Local Commissioning Partnerships/Hubs to be in place 

from September 2016 and operating in April 2017. The focus will be upon 
collaborative working and joint commissioning, with schools taking control of the 
budget and receiving the referrals that had previously gone to the MAT Teams.  

 
 A discussion took place on what the Partnership could do to support the service 

and CL highlighted the impact of losing Children Centres.   
 
SDP/7. THRIVING COMMUNITIES 
  
 Rob Lowe and Sarah Eaton from Derbyshire County Council gave an introduction 

on Thriving Communities.  An explanation was given on how the evidence is 
gathered in a different way and how the community were engaged and ideas 
tested. A new perspective on service redesign was discussed along with the use 
of Ethnographies ‘A day in the life’ – to enhance understanding of families with 
complex needs, highlight duplication and increase the effectiveness of support 
services. The next step model was discussed and how the Partnership could be 
involved.  It was agreed the SCG to take on a steering group role and look at 
moving forward with the development of this work in South Derbyshire.  
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 A suggestion was to involve the Parish Councils and organise a meeting to 

engage them in the project.  It was also noted that CVS hold small pots of funds 
that could be identified for this project.  ACTION: SCG 

  
SDP/8. SAINSBURY’S WASTE LESS SAVE MORE  

 
 Nicola Lees gave an introduction on the background of the Sainsbury’s Waste 

Less Save More project; and the objectives/targets that, with the support of the 
District Council, the project aims to deliver during the one year term.   

 
 The Projects funded so far were presented along with a discussion on how the 

reduction of waste would be measured. Delivery of the projects will focus on the 
period to December 2016, but there may be opportunities beyond this through 
£10m available nationally.  

 
 Food Banks were raised; CVS to send out further details. ACTION: MS (Poster 

circulated on 4 May).  
 

SDP/9. TOUR OF BRITAIN 
 

 Stuart Batchelor informed the group of the Aviva Women’s Tour of Britain cycle 
race coming through South Derbyshire on Saturday 18 June and requested 
Member’s approval for financial support to develop a programme of activities and 
support the event, and the promotion of cycling in general.  Members formally 
agreed the allocation of funds. 

 
SDP/10. VOLUNTARY SECTOR UPDATE  
 
 Michelle Skinner gave an update on the progress of the Voluntary Sector funding 

review. A 12-week consultation has been launched from 4 May until 24 July to 
get the views of voluntary and community groups and people using their services.  
Views are sought by filling in a questionnaire online or paper copies of the 
questionnaire are available. 

 
SDP/11. REPORT FROM STRATEGIC CO-ORDINATING GROUP  
 
 Members formally approved the Terms of Reference of the Strategic                 

Co-Ordinating Group. 
 
SDP/12. SUSTAINABLE COMMUNITY STRATEGY – YEAR END  
 
 The Partnership Newsletter gave an overview of the theme group’s latest 

developments on their projects. The three theme group leaders had nothing else 
to add on their actions to date. 

 
SDP/13.  2016/2017 ACTION PLANS AND BUDGET ALLOCATIONS 
 

Stuart Batchelor gave an update on the proposed Actions for 2016/2017.  The 
Members approved the allocation of funds to support the delivery of the 
programme. 
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SDP/14. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 Chief Superintendent Jack Atwal gave an update including Division naming and 

an opportunity to name the section division. It was agreed ‘Policing Model’ 
Agenda Item to be presented at the July Meeting.  ACTION: SB/JA 

 
SDP/15. DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 
 Wednesday 13 July 2016 – 10:00 am 
 Venue: Oakland Village, Hall Farm Road, Swadlincote, Derbyshire, DE11 8ND 

 
 
 
 
 

R. WHEELER 
 
 
 
 

CHAIRMAN 
 
 
 
The Meeting terminated at 11:30 am. 
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South Derbyshire Partnership 

 

Report to the Board 

 

 

Date of meeting: 13 July 2016  
 

Agenda Item:  10 
 

Sustainable Community Strategy Action Plan – Quarter 1 – APRIL/JUNE (2016/17) 
 

1.0 Purpose of Report 

 

1.1 To inform the Board on the Theme Groups work to date. 

 

2.0 Detail 

 

2.1  As previously reported the performance monitoring for the work of the Theme 

Groups is now provided as narrative reports which will contain information 

about what has been achieved; any challenges faced and highlight 

stories/case studies to demonstrate what we are delivering in each of the 

theme areas.  These are attached as Appendix 1.  

 
Contact: Stuart Batchelor, SDDC  

   Tel. (01283) 595820 

   Email.  batchelors@south-derbys.gov.uk    
 
 

mailto:batchelors@south-derbys.gov.uk
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APPENDIX 1 
South Derbyshire Partnership 

Community Strategy Action Plan 2016/17 
 

QUARTER 1 (April - June 2016) 
 
 

SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT 
 

Raising Aspirations: Raising aspirations and assisting unemployed groups into 
employment and training, particularly amongst younger people and in the more deprived 
areas of the District. 
 
Swadlincote Jobs & Careers Fair was staged in the Sports Hall at Green Bank Leisure 
Centre in April led by Swadlincote Jobcentre plus. Fifty exhibitors offered over 1,500 job 
opportunities, plus a range of apprenticeships, training courses, volunteering places and 
self-employment support. 644 members of the public attended, seeking to improve their 
skills and employment prospects. The early part of the day was reserved for school pupils 
to ‘have a go’ at new skills, explore future education and training opportunities and learn 
about local employers. 238 young people attended from the William Allitt, Granville and 
Pingle secondary schools. 
 
The South Derbyshire Young Enterprise initiative commenced with William Allitt School 
in May. Pupils took part in an exercise to develop their own business idea and discussing it 
with Business Advisers from the South Derbyshire Business Advice Service. As part of 
Swadlincote Market’s support for ‘Love Your Local Market’ (a national campaign to 
promote the market industry, culture and entrepreneurship), the pupils then had market 
stalls and implemented their business ideas, raising money for charity.  
 
 
Promoting Town Centres: Working with local businesses and organisations to attract 
visitors and investment, enhance the physical environment and promote the vitality of town 
centres. 
 
The Swadlincote Townscape programme is now well underway with a range of activities 
being delivered with the support of the Heritage Lottery Fund. A grant scheme has been 
launched to assist property owners in improving historic buildings in the town centre, 
together with a programme of community and educational activities engaging schools, 
businesses and members of the public. 
 
Swadlincote Wedding Fair was staged in April by Swadlincote Town Team with the 
active support of numerous town centre businesses. A large number of wedding-related 
businesses opened on the Sunday for the event, from florists to travel agents. The Town 
Hall staged a catwalk display of wedding outfits and wedding suppliers took stalls at the 
Ski Centre and Sharpe’s Pottery. The event was well-attended with the 50+ businesses 
participating reporting good sales on the day and appointments for future business. The 
attractive event marketing materials were created by a design student from Burton & South 
Derbyshire College, helping them to gain practical work experience. 
 
Swadlincote Farmers’ Market continues on the last Thursday of the month. During 2016 
it now includes cooking demonstrations from the Food Saver Champs – part of 
Sainsbury’s Waste Less, Save More initiative to reduce food waste in Swadlincote. There 
are also exhibitions from OLIO, a free app which connects neighbours with each other and 
local shops so that surplus food can be shared. 
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The National Forest Walking Festival was held in May, with analysis of attendance and 
feedback currently underway. The Festival was supported by more than thirty 
organisations and voluntary groups which led individual walks. Funding for the event was 
received from the National Forest Company, Leicestershire County Council and South 
Derbyshire District Council. Eighty-five walks took place over the two weeks, ranging from 
short health walks to full day rambles. 
 
The Swadlincote Festival of Transport was staged in May by the Box Motor Club & 
Rotary Club of Swadlincote, with a mix of historic and contemporary vehicles, including 
cars, motorcycles, campervans, buses, lorries and tractors. The ever growing number of 
exhibitors attracted a huge audience to the event, to the benefit of town centre retailers, 
food & drink outlets and local charities.  
 
A Town Centre Guide was launched by Swadlincote Town Team at a tea party in June. 
The Guide is an encyclopaedia of over 200 places to shop, eat, visit and enjoy in 
Swadlincote town centre, together with details of local markets, attractions and free car 
parks. The Guide has been well received by local businesses who are now helping to 
distribute it to both residents and potential visitors. 

 
 
Encouraging Enterprise: Encouraging entrepreneurship, supporting the formation and 
development of businesses, and maximising the take-up of advice and financial 
assistance. 
 
South Derbyshire Business Advice Service staged a Cybercrime Breakfast Seminar at 
Foston in April with guest speaker David Benford MSc of Derby University, attracting some 
fourteen business attendees. The event was very well-received, focusing on higher level 
protection, exploring current threats from internal and external sources to businesses, their 
customers and supply chain. The Service has seen an increase in uptake by existing 
businesses, interested in grants and other assistance. 
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Health and Wellbeing Group update July 2016 
 
South Derbyshire Health and Wellbeing Action Plan allocation of locality funds 
2016/2017 
 
Derbyshire County Council Public Health has confirmed funding of £92,283 to support 
delivery of the 2016/2017 public health locality plan. The plan develops collaborative 
working through partnerships, match-funding, shared capacity to deliver and joint 
ownership of local outcomes.   
 
Applications to access locality funding closed on the 22nd April. Projects needed to clearly 
address one of the 5 priority areas:- 
 

 Reducing health inequalities within families and young people living in the urban core 

around Swadlincote 

 Supporting health of older people in their own home 

 Supporting individuals and families living in rural areas experiencing health inequality 

(rural isolation, deprivation) 

Healthy Communities Priorities: 

 Increasing Physical Activity 

 Urban Planning and Growth – inclusion of health improvement 

 
The Health and Wellbeing Group have agreed to fund the following projects: 
 

 Community job club sessions  

 South Derbyshire’s community food hub project, ‘BUH – DOOF’. 

 Money aspirations programme – 1:2:1 income maximisation and budgeting 
advice/training 

 Voluntary single point of access (vSPA) community support referral scheme 

 Small grants programme 

 Vulnerable occupiers emergency grant scheme  

 Raising Aspirations project 

 ‘Alice’ – accessible learning project 

 Holiday Hunger programme 

 Breastfeeding Welcome Here award expansion 

 Positive mentoring programme  

 Agricultural Chaplaincy project 

 Gardening and low level handy man support project 

 Parklife expansion 

 Healthy South Derbyshire information project 

 Urban planning and growth initiatives (TBC) 
 
For more information contact: 
 
Mary Hague, Senior Public Health Manager, DCC -  mary.hague@derbyshire.gov.uk 
Vicky Smyth, Health Partnership Manager, SDDC - vicky.smyth@south-derbys.gov.uk 
Jamie Dix, Public Health Development Worker, DCC - jamie.dix@derbyshire.gov.uk 
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Healthy Communities    
 
South Derbyshire has become the newest member of a 
worldwide network committed to improving the health of its 
communities. 
 
The District Council successfully applied to become affiliated to the World Health 
Organisation’s UK Healthy Cities Network, whose aim is to address health inequality and 
put health improvement at the top of local agendas. 
 
It means access to a developing pool of knowledge and resources that will help to shape a 
co-ordinated approach to health and wellbeing, encouraging a range of organisations to 
share good practice. 
 
In South Derbyshire that will mean a focus on two priority areas – physical activity and 
urban planning and growth. 
 
Work already happening or planned for 2016-17 includes increasing access to community 
food hub opportunities for vulnerable groups, local mental health awareness training and 
the development of dementia-friendly community status. 
 
This is fantastic news for the District that makes up part of a dynamic and supportive 
network of 24 UK cities and towns, including major players such as Belfast, Bristol and 
Liverpool. 
 
Coupling the knowledge from these areas with our own strong Healthier South Derbyshire 
brand will enable us to build on existing good work and give us a more focused approach 
to improving people’s health. 
 
Over the next year in South Derbyshire there will be an expansion of the Parklife project to 
ensure development of infrastructure for an active environment and opportunities to 
increase physical activity in Swadlincote’s parks.  
 
 Work will also focus on the urban planning and growth priority by encouraging partners to 
link together to ensure that health is embedded in new policy and project development. A 
South Derbyshire planning and health summit is also being considered for later in the year. 
 
More information is available online at www.healthycities.org.uk and  
 
For more information, contact:- 
Vicky Smyth, Health Partnership Manager, SDDC 
vicky.smyth@south-derbys.gov.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.healthycities.org.uk/
mailto:vicky.smyth@south-derbys.gov.uk
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Healthier South Derbyshire Website  
 
The Healthier South Derbyshire website is South Derbyshire dedicated one stop 
information shop for all things healthy. 
www.healthiersouthderbyshire.gov.uk 
 
In 2015/2016 the website attracted over 555,000 hits and over 34,000 unique users, so 
acts as an essential promotional portal for the partnership. 
 
In order to enhance this opportunity, locality money is being invested to upgrade the 
website this year. Partners are also being encouraged to forward improvement ideas to 
Jane Horton who is co-ordinating this work. 
 
For more information, contact:- 
Jane Horton, Public Health Development Coordinator, DCC 
jane.horton@derbyshire.gov.uk 
 
 
 

http://www.healthiersouthderbyshire.gov.uk/
mailto:jane.horton@derbyshire.gov.uk
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